ONSOL DI LE

WEBB CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

619 AVE F

P.O. BOX 206

BRUNI, TEXAS 78344 PHONE: (361) 747-5415 EXT. 1000

Heriberto Gonzalez, Superintendent

To WebbCISD Parents:

January 14, 2022

This memo is to inform you that after review of all available information, we will be open for face-to-face instruction again on Monday, January 17, 2022. Community infection rates remain extremely low, and all known cases are being monitored as they quarantine. Furthermore, we have thoroughly sanitized our facilities.

All bus routes, UIL sports and academic practices, as well as ACE afterschool activities are back to normal schedules. As we continue to work throughout the year, rest assured that we will always make decisions to safeguard the health of our community.

Over 170 Covid tests were performed this week on staff and students. Webb CISD will not force students to get COVID-tested as a requirement for re-entry; however, we will continue to encourage students to wear masks, social distance, and wash their hands frequently. This decision is so that we may comply with guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (cdc.gov). However, any parent or student may request a test and we have tripled our state-certified testers on staff to meet demand more efficiently.

Please consider keeping your child home if they have one or more of the following symptoms:

- Fever or chills
- Shortness of breath / coughing
- Sore throat
- Fatigue
- Headache

- New loss of taste or smell
- Congestion or runny nose
- Nausea or vomiting
- Diarrhea / stomachache

We are grateful for the outpouring of support we have received as we work to protect the health and safety of our students and staff. Again, we ask for you to pay attention to the official district channels for information.

We remain student-focused, data-driven, and results-oriented.

Respectfully,

Heriberto D. Gonzalez, Superintendent H.H. Garza, Jr., Ass't. Superintendent

Jimmy Padilla, Ass't. Superintendent